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     SOMETHING FOR EVERYONE AT THE BAY OF QUINTE YACHT CLUB 

Whether you are a beginner or a veteran to sailing, an avid power boater, or just seeking a social atmosphere 
to chill with a cool glass of spirits during the hot summer days…BQYC  is is the best spot on the bay. 
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MESSAGE FROM THE COMMODORE -  JOHN TRUEMAN (  JT )

On July 21-22, BQYC power boaters have been invited to spend a couple of days with Bruce and Betsy 
Thompson on their island in the 1000 Islands. To date, there has been a very enthusiastic response from 10 
boaters requiring over 300 feet of docking space. Rafting will be the solution. Should be lots of fun...more 
detailed info will follow.  Egon

Now that spring is under way and the season racing has begun, I look forward to hearing stories 
of cruises to destinations along the lake and races won and lost. I welcome everyone to join us 
for sail past on June 13 and to enjoy the parties after the various club regattas and of course 
EYC. I would like to thank everyone who made this years Lift-In such a great success…the 
committees looking after things in the yard and inside keeping us well fed. I don’t remember 
every being done before noon. I would like to acknowledge the excellent turnout for yard clean 
up and the moving of cradles to their summer resting spots. 
Well done! As we approach EYC, I would like to  welcome the participants joining us in July 
and to wish our own fleet the best of luck.  JT

BAR UPDATE  ~ TINA PENNACCHIO

FLEET CAPTAIN POWER ~ CRUISE UPDATE ~ EGON WENZLAFF

In preparation for Canada Day celebrations and EYC, the bar will be extending the licensed area from July 
1st to July 14th.

The perimeters will be clearly marked with rope and aptly decorated with pennants and flags to add to the 
festivities. Should any of you have pennants that you do not mind parting with, we would proudly display 
them on our grounds to section off the licensed drinking area. Please donate your flags by dropping them 
off at the bar. No alcoholic beverages are to be consumed beyond this licensed area.
!
The finer details of the bar cooler are finally completed. I'd like to extend a heartfelt thanks to our most 
dedicated bar volunteers. 
!
When things heat up, the bar has cool treats. Freezies and ice-cream novelties are available at the bar for a 
nominal fee. If a snack is not enough and you just don't wish to go home and cook, consider getting a 
steak or kebob and cooking it on the BBQ. See the bar for pricing.
!
FREE DRINK Draw!!!! Yes, your eyes are not deceiving you. Once a week we will be drawing the name of a 
boat whose skipper will receive a complementary mixed drink. Enjoy the feature drink and toast to good 
times. 

CHEERS,

Tina Pennacchio, Bar Director

                                                       BQYC Summer Hours 

Mon. – Friday 4:00 PM to 9:00 PM 
Saturday 1:00 PM to 7:00 PM 
Sunday 2:00 PM to 7:00 PM 

                    Closing times subject to change without notice 
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              THE SPIRIT OF BAY OF QUINTE YACHT CLUB VOLUNTEERS
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MEMBERSHIP REPORT  2015 - HAZEL LLOYST REAR COMMODORE

Report	
  from	
  the	
  Rear	
  Commodore	
  –	
  	
  

At	
  this	
  wri)ng,	
  BQYC	
  stands	
  at	
  137	
  members	
  strong	
  and	
  coun)ng!	
  	
  	
  !
The	
  current	
  membership	
  breaks	
  down	
  as	
  follows:	
  	
  
Boa)ng	
  members	
  –	
  95	
  	
  (plus	
  81	
  spouses)	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  Social	
  members	
  –	
  31	
  (plus	
  22	
  spouses)	
  	
  	
  
Junior	
  members	
  –	
  0	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  Senior	
  Past	
  Commodore	
  –	
  8	
  
	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  Senior	
  Past	
  Commodore	
  (plus	
  boa)ng	
  upgrade)	
  –	
  4	
  !

In	
   addi)on,	
   we	
   have	
   14	
   youth	
   members	
   and	
   108	
   spouses	
   registered	
   which	
   brings	
   our	
   total	
   membership	
   to	
  
261members.	
  	
  
New	
  members	
  are	
  always	
  welcome	
  and	
  if	
  you	
  know	
  of	
  someone	
  interested	
  in	
  membership	
  in	
  BQYC,	
  please	
  direct	
  
them	
  to	
  myself	
  as	
  your	
  Membership	
  Director,	
   to	
  another	
  Director,	
  or	
  to	
  our	
  website	
  at	
  www.bqyc.com	
  or	
  beXer	
  
yet,	
   invite	
  them	
  to	
   join	
  you	
  at	
  the	
  club	
  during	
  our	
  regular	
  hours	
  so	
  they	
  can	
  meet	
  us	
  and	
  pick	
  up	
  an	
  applica)on	
  
form.	
  	
  
It	
   is	
  my	
  pleasure	
   to	
  welcome	
  our	
  new	
  members.	
   First,	
   Jim	
  Nicklasson	
  and	
  his	
  partner	
  Meghan	
  Henry	
  who	
  have	
  
taken	
   out	
   a	
   Social	
   member	
   and	
   also	
   Dr.	
   David	
   Birchard	
   and	
   his	
   wife	
   Maureen	
   who	
   have	
   taken	
   out	
   a	
   Boa)ng	
  
membership.	
  We	
  whole-­‐heartedly	
  welcome	
  them	
  and	
  watch	
  for	
  their	
  bio	
  in	
  coming	
  issues	
  of	
  our	
  NewsleXer.	
  	
  !
I	
  would	
  also	
  like	
  to	
  welcome	
  John	
  and	
  Martha	
  SherraX.	
  They	
  have	
  a	
  C&C	
  30'	
  Redwing.	
  John	
  has	
  been	
  crewing	
  with	
  
Evan	
  Sullivan	
  for	
  many	
  years.	
  John	
  has	
  the	
  95.5	
  Radio	
  sta)on	
  we	
  all	
  like	
  to	
  listen	
  to	
  and	
  both	
  he	
  and	
  Martha	
  have	
  
been	
  familiar	
  faces	
  in	
  the	
  community.	
  They	
  are	
  a	
  welcome	
  addi)on	
  to	
  our	
  membership.	
  John	
  wants	
  to	
  start	
  racing	
  
his	
  boat	
  on	
  Wednesday	
  nights	
  so	
  welcome	
  aboard.	
  !
	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  “The	
  key	
  to	
  success	
  isn’t	
  much	
  good	
  un3l	
  one	
  discovers	
  the	
  right	
  lock	
  to	
  insert	
  it	
  in.”	
  	
  	
  	
  TEHYI	
  HSIEH	
  
I	
  am	
  encouraged	
  by	
  the	
  interest	
  being	
  shown	
  by	
  poten)al	
  new	
  members	
  who	
  ask	
  what	
  our	
  Club	
  has	
  to	
  offer.	
  The	
  
key	
  to	
  our	
  success	
  and	
  growth	
  in	
  our	
  membership	
   is	
  finding	
  the	
  right	
  key	
  to	
  put	
   in	
  the	
  lock	
  that	
  will	
  aXract	
  new	
  
members	
  to	
  BQYC.	
  	
  Your	
  Membership	
  commiXee	
  welcomes	
  your	
  ques)ons,	
  ideas	
  and	
  sugges)ons	
  on	
  how	
  we	
  can	
  
con)nue	
  to	
  grow	
  and	
  strengthen	
  our	
  membership.	
  	
  	
  !
Hazel	
  Lloyst,	
  Rear	
  Commodore	
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BQYC’S YOUTH HIGH PERFORMANCE RACE TEAM UPDATE

	
  Sponsorship	
  
Our	
  sponsorship	
  program	
  is	
  going	
  very	
  well	
  and	
  thus	
  far	
  this	
  year	
  has	
  raised	
  over	
  7K	
  and	
  we	
  are	
  approaching	
  
our	
  goal	
  of	
  10K.	
  	
  Current	
  sponsors	
  include:	
  	
  (as	
  of	
  May	
  16,	
  2015)	
  
Gold	
   	
   	
   	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  Silver	
   	
   	
   	
  	
  	
  	
  Bronze	
   	
   	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  In-­‐Kind	
  
Quinte	
  Orthopedics	
   	
  	
  	
  	
  Bonn	
  Law	
  Of5ice	
   	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  Trenton	
  Glass	
   	
   	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  Marine	
  Out5itters	
  !
The	
  Fitting	
  Room	
   	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  Crate	
  Marine	
   	
   Wright	
  Dentistry	
   	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  Rope	
  Store	
  !
Shenlin	
  Pools	
   	
   	
  	
  	
  	
  Advanced	
  Roo5ing	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  AGS	
  Construction	
   	
   	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  Crawford	
  Metal	
  !
Freshcrete	
   	
   	
  	
  	
  	
  West	
  City	
  Honda	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  Velocity	
  Boat	
  Works	
  !
McDonalds	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  Reileys	
  Awards+Embroidery	
  !
If	
  you	
  and	
  your	
  business	
  are	
  interested	
  in	
  becoming	
  a	
  sponsor	
  of	
  the	
  Youth	
  High	
  Performance	
  Race	
  Team	
  please	
  
Lind	
  Sponsorship	
  letter	
  on	
  the	
  Website	
  or	
  contact	
  Dan	
  Steinitz	
  (dksteinitz@me.com)	
  or	
  Kathy	
  Graham.	
  Thank	
  you	
  
to	
  all	
  who	
  have	
  donated,	
  and	
  for	
  your	
  continued	
  support	
  of	
  the	
  youth	
  this	
  summer	
  and	
  hopefully	
  for	
  a	
  lifetime!	
  

Donation	
  Program	
  
A	
  donation	
   campaign	
   is	
   in	
   place	
   to	
   raise	
   funds	
   for	
   infrastructure	
   to	
   recreate	
   a	
   single-­‐handed	
   Lleet	
   of	
   boats	
   at	
  
BQYC.	
   	
  The	
  program	
  is	
  going	
  well	
  and	
  we	
  need	
  your	
  help	
   to	
  reach	
  our	
  goal	
  of	
  30K!	
  Thanks	
   to	
  many	
  generous	
  
donors,	
  a	
  number	
  of	
  Optis	
  and	
  Lasers	
  have	
  already	
  been	
  purchased	
  	
  to	
  begin	
  building	
  our	
  Lleet	
  of	
  boats	
  that	
  will	
  
be	
  used	
  by	
  the	
  sailing	
  school	
  as	
  well	
  as	
  charter	
  boats	
  for	
  the	
  Youth	
  High	
  Performance	
  Race	
  Team.	
   	
  An	
  extremely	
  
generous	
  offer	
  has	
  been	
  made	
  by	
  an	
  anonymous	
  donor	
  to	
  match	
  all	
  donations	
  received.	
  With	
  this	
  kind	
  of	
  support	
  
we	
  can	
  really	
  be	
  reassured	
  of	
  the	
  future	
  of	
  Youth	
  Sailing	
  at	
  BQYC.	
  
There	
   were	
   questions	
   raised	
   on	
   the	
   processes	
   of	
   donations.	
   Executive	
   Director	
   Paddy	
   Boyd	
   assured	
   us	
   the	
  
statements	
  in	
  the	
  form	
  are	
  requirements	
  of	
  CRA.	
   	
  Sail	
  Canada	
  provides	
  for	
  charitable	
  giving	
  for	
  numerous	
  clubs	
  
across	
  Canada,	
  and	
  the	
  funds	
  have	
  always	
  been	
  distributed	
  as	
  directed	
  by	
  donors.	
   	
  Our	
  Opti	
  and	
  Laser	
  project	
  is	
  
an	
  accepted	
  project	
  within	
  Sail	
  Canada.	
  To	
  assure	
  that	
  donations	
  are	
  received	
  and	
  disbursed	
  appropriately	
   the	
  
Sailing	
  School	
  Committee	
  and	
  the	
  Board	
  of	
  Directors	
  identiLied	
  the	
  SS	
  Director	
  (Dave),	
  the	
  SS	
  Race	
  Team	
  Manager	
  
(Dan),	
  and	
  the	
  SS	
  Financial	
  Manager	
  (Peter)	
  responsible	
  for	
  monitoring	
  funds	
  donated	
  through	
  Sail	
  Canada	
  for	
  
BQYC.	
  Ultimately	
  the	
  Treasurer	
  oversees	
  this	
  process.	
  Please	
  give	
  with	
  conLidence	
  -­‐	
  your	
  donation	
  will	
  come	
  to	
  
BQYC.	
  Sail	
  Canada	
  has	
  been	
  providing	
  this	
  services	
  to	
  yacht	
  club	
  projects	
  for	
  years.	
  

Team	
  Roster	
  
There	
  are	
  currently	
  4	
  kids	
  rostered	
  for	
  Opti	
  Racing	
  and	
  5	
  kids	
  for	
  Laser..	
  There’s	
  room	
  for	
  a	
  few	
  more	
  interested	
  
individuals.	
  If	
  you	
  know	
  of	
  any	
  interested	
  racers	
  aged	
  10-­‐17yrs	
  please	
  let	
  us	
  know.	
  	
  Please	
  contact	
  Dan	
  Steinitz	
  –	
  
Race	
   Team	
   Manager	
   (dksteinitz@me.com)	
   or	
   Kathy	
   Graham	
   (kdaycare@gmail.com)	
   for	
   more	
   info	
   and	
  
registration	
  or	
  visit	
  www.bqyc.ca	
  and	
  click	
  Youth	
  Racing.	
  The	
  HPRT	
  is	
  proud	
  to	
  have	
  secured	
  the	
  services	
  of	
  Head	
  
Coach	
  –	
  Dale	
  Mckee	
  and	
  Assistant	
  Coach	
  –	
  Kyle	
  Sudds.	
  	
  Training	
  starts	
  soon	
  and	
  the	
  ofLicial	
  start	
  of	
  Youth	
  Racing	
  
is	
   June	
  15th.	
  The	
  team	
  is	
  scheduled	
  to	
  attend	
  3	
  out	
  of	
  town	
  regattas	
  this	
  season.	
  Come	
  see	
  the	
  kids	
  training	
  at	
  
BQYC	
   on	
  Mondays	
   and	
   Thursdays	
   from	
   4-­‐7pm	
   or	
  watch	
   the	
   kids	
   racing	
  most	
   Saturdays	
   at	
   our	
  weekly	
   BQYC	
  
dinghy	
  regattas.	
  Remember	
  all	
  are	
  welcome	
  to	
  join	
  in	
  these	
  regattas.	
  	
  Dust	
  off	
  your	
  old	
  laser	
  and	
  come	
  out	
  and	
  try	
  
to	
  beat	
  Rob	
  Lander.	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  Dan	
  Steinitz,	
  Race	
  Team	
  Manager	
  

You	
  will	
  see	
  this	
  ofLicial	
  team	
  logo	
  on	
  team	
  apparel	
  and	
  
equipment	
  this	
  year.	
  	
  This	
  logo	
  was	
  designed	
  by	
  Terry	
  
Wannamaker	
  and	
  Wanda	
  Kent.	
  	
  The	
  race	
  team	
  and	
  the	
  
race	
  team	
  committee	
  are	
  very	
  appreciative	
  of	
  their	
  
generous	
  contributions	
  of	
  time,	
  knowledge	
  and	
  skill,	
  as	
  
well	
  as	
  a	
  generous	
  sponsorship	
  from	
  Advanced	
  Roo+ing.	
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BQYC’S OPTI PROJECT 

6

What	
  is	
  an	
  Opti?	
  	
  
The	
   Opti,	
   short	
   for	
   Optimist	
   is	
   a	
   small,	
   single-­‐handed	
  
sailing	
  dinghy	
  intended	
  for	
  use	
  by	
  children	
  up	
  to	
  the	
  age	
  of	
  
15.	
   Most	
   boats	
   are	
   usually	
   made	
   of	
   Libreglass,	
   although	
  
wooden	
   boats	
   are	
   still	
   built.	
   As	
   one	
   of	
   the	
   most	
   popular	
  
sailing	
   dinghies	
   in	
   the	
   world,	
   over	
   150,000	
   boats	
   are	
  
ofLicially	
   registered	
   with	
   the	
   class	
   while	
   many	
  more	
   have	
  
been	
  built	
  but	
  never	
   registered.	
  The	
  Opti	
   is	
   recognized	
  as	
  
an	
  international	
  class	
  by	
  the	
  ISF.	
  
Opti	
  Building	
  Project	
  
A	
  group	
  of	
  dedicated	
  members	
  and	
  individuals	
  have	
  started	
  
an	
   Opti	
   building	
   project	
   for	
   the	
   beneLit	
   of	
   the	
   youth	
   at	
  
BQYC.	
   	
   Suffering	
   through	
   a	
   very	
   cold	
   winter,	
   they	
   began	
  
their	
  trek	
  of	
  building	
  Optis	
   for	
  BQYC.	
   	
  A	
  great	
  deal	
  of	
  time	
  
has	
  been	
  spent	
  making	
  templates	
  for	
  the	
  future	
  building	
  of	
  
Optis	
  and	
  the	
  Lirst	
  boat	
  in	
  production	
  is	
  nearing	
  completion.

The	
   Opti	
   construction	
   team	
   is	
  
comprised	
   of	
   Ted	
  King,	
  Nathan	
  
Bressett	
   and	
   Dan	
   Steinitz.	
   A	
  
race	
   team	
   trailer	
   is	
   also	
   under	
  
construction.	
  This	
  trailer,	
  which	
  
will	
   help	
   bring	
   racers	
   to	
  
regattas,	
   is	
   designed	
   to	
   hold	
   4	
  
Opti’s	
   and	
   one	
   Laser.	
   The	
  
volunteer	
   fabricators	
   are	
   Cecil	
  
Farrington	
  and	
  Dick	
  Kaekstra.	
  	
  	
  

Pictured	
  are	
  Cecil	
  and	
  Dick	
  with	
  
team	
  rider	
  Andreas	
  Steinitz	
  (age	
  
11)	
   learning	
   the	
   art	
   of	
   grinding	
  
the	
   steel	
   before	
   Papa	
   and	
   Cecil	
  
do	
  the	
  welding.	
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ADULT LEARN TO SAIL 
                                  Adult Learn to Sail (ALTS) classes began on Monday April 27th with in class sessions.  

                                The Total number of students sits at 25 for this year’s class. This is almost a 50 % increase 
in the number of students from last year! Congratulations go to Rob and Christine Lander who are running the 

program this year. Thanks also go to Brain Credico, Eric Courtney, Roger Poultney and Kathy Graham for 
leading the in class sessions. As with previous years, if you can take people out on Monday evenings, it would 

be very helpful. Volunteers are also needed to help with the BBQ after the ALTS Monday sessions.  !
HIGH PERFORMANCE RACE TEAM 

The HPRT Program is taking shape and will be beginning soon. The Youth Race Team will be racing Lasers 
and Optis. Boats and equipment are being acquired for the team through our donation and sponsorship 

programs. If you have any questions about the HPRT please see a Sailing School Committee member or Dan 
Steinitz (Race Team Manager). Also, see the updates included in this newsletter.  !

SAILING SCOOL 
The Sailing School is preparing for the upcoming season. Boats are being moved back to the Club. Instructors 

have been hired and are upgrading their qualifications. Boats are being rigged. Registrations are steadily 
flowing in. Pass the word along. There is still room.  

SAILING SCHOOL 
Dave Corbett, Director

The Sailing School Committee is hosting two public information sessions on the programs available to our youth. 
These will beheld Monday, May 25 & Monday, June 1 from 6:30 to 7:30pm !
All youth who have attained CANSail 2 are eligible for the High Performance Race Team! !
All youth interested in learning to sail this summer - come on out for camps that run in two week sessions! !
To help us launch the new single-handed race fleets .....Please try to get your donations in this week! !

SAILING SCHOOL UPDATE
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BURROWS HOSPICE FAMILY REGATTA ~ JUNE 6-7, 2015
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                                            FREEMAN BURROWS: The man behind the name.   
Freeman was a great sailor whose name is on nearly every trophy in the BQYC trophy cabinet. Many pictures of him 
and his boats over the years can be found on the walls of the BQYC dining room. The Bay of Quinte was not the only 
place where he demonstrated racing excellence.  He raced all over Lake Ontario winning many trophies at the annual 
Lake Yacht Racing Association(LYRA) regatta(go to lyrawaters.org), the largest and oldest regatta on Lake Ontario.  
Freeman loved the water and boating, continually encouraging and assisting people to use the Bay and the Lake for any 
kind of water and boating related recreation. Competition and sportsmanship defined his attitude to racing. 
After Freeman's death, the Burrows Regatta was organized in his memory by some of his crew who sailed with him in 
their teens. The purpose of the regatta was to bring your family, friends, learn to sail students, out to race and have a 
good time. Expose people the beauty and fun of the water. 
The hallmark of the regatta is the Freeman Burrows Trophy, the overall award for the person who has contributed the 
most to encouraging and helping people become involved in the sport of sailing. Seven years ago, it became the 
Burrows Hospice Regatta, a way to help others through the sport of sailing. 
 


      The Burrows HOSPICE Regatta June 6-7, 2015 @ BQYC 
All of our members and friends are invited to join us at our annual HOSPICE event. There is a Friday night BBQ with 
lots of fun and camaraderie on the patio at the BQYC. !
Saturday is the Burrows Hospice dinner. This will be a sit down supper with all kinds of good food and fun. It will 
feature a plethora of wonderful auction items and prizes donated by local merchants and our own club members, as well 
as a DJ who has donated his services for the evening. !
For the sailors, there is the Burrows Hospice Regatta on Saturday June 6 with the first race starting at 11am. Throughout 
the weekend sailors will be able to buy rating points to increase their winning probabilities. !
We encourage all of the Adult Learn to Sail class to volunteer to crew on one of the boats and attend the Friday BBQ, 
Saturday Dinner and auction/awards. Hopefully they’ll meet some more members, have a great time, join the club, buy 
a boat, and store it on the lawn.  !
We have raised over $3000 each year we’ve had our Hospice event. Come out and help us set a record while enjoying 
yourself for a good cause. !
Remember: We can’t change the wind, but we can adjust our sails. 
Thanks, Brian !
PS-2015 Fees: Dinner $15, Racing $15, BBQ?(depends how many burgers you eat), Rating Points 3 for $5.     

- `J

             B A Y  O F  Q U I N T E  Y A C H T  C L U B ,  B E L L E V I L L E ,  O N  -  W W W . B Q Y C . C A                        

http://lyrawaters.org/
http://WWW.BQYC.CA
http://lyrawaters.org/


Li#-­‐in:	
   	
   	
   A	
   big	
   thanks	
   to	
   all	
   members	
   who	
   helped	
   with	
   a	
   safe	
   and	
   efficient	
   li7.	
   We	
   had	
   very	
   few	
  
‘sandbaggers’	
  and	
  we	
  even	
  had	
  members	
  who	
  didn’t	
  have	
  boats	
  lend	
  a	
  hand.	
  A	
  special	
  thanks	
  to	
  the	
  li7	
  
commi>ee	
  for	
  their	
  planning	
  and	
  to	
  the	
  ladies	
  who	
  provided	
  snacks,	
  refreshments,	
  and	
  lunch.	
  !
Bike	
  Dona.ons:	
  We	
  have	
  had	
  4	
  bikes	
  donated	
   to	
   the	
   club	
   for	
   visiBng	
  boaters	
   to	
  use.	
  Thank	
  you	
   to	
  Bill	
  
AusBng,	
  Dick	
  CurBs,	
  and	
  Bernie	
  Tue	
  for	
  their	
  donaBons.	
  Bikes	
  are	
  sBll	
  being	
  accepted.	
  	
  !
Clean	
   Up	
   Day:	
   Cradle	
   moving,	
   mast	
   moving,	
   raking,	
   hedge	
   trimming,	
   grass	
   cuGng,	
   kitchen	
   cleaning,	
  
barbecue	
  cleaning,	
  paBo	
  and	
  sidewalk	
  sweeping,	
   lawn	
  furniture	
  set	
  up,	
  flower	
  bed	
  prep,	
  dinghy	
  moving	
  
were	
  the	
  acBviBes	
  that	
  close	
  to	
  60	
  members	
  carried	
  out	
  on	
  Saturday	
  May	
  9th.	
  Great	
  support	
  and	
  effort	
  by	
  
all!	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  Don	
  Reidel	
  

EYC 2015 @ BQYC ~ Look for updates in the coming weeks! 
“EYC is coming! EYC is coming!   July 8th to July 11th! Mark your calendars!!
It's our year to host the party at BQYC!!  
The committees have been busy planning and organizing! But I'm sure they can  
always look for volunteers… 
-Sue Jordan is heading up the galley... big task feeding the hungry sailors! !
- Don Reidel is looking after the grounds and I'm sure he would  
  love some help with the chores to make our grounds regatta ready! !
- Assistance will be needed to help with registration desk on Wednesday night  
  and Thursday morning! Feel free to talk to Annelle Reidel as she has kindly  
  volunteered  to keep the registration organized! !
- Always lots to do in the days leading up to the event and during... hanging banners, docking our guests, 
garbage detail, selling meal tickets, helping to unload the groceries and libations, clearing tables, setting up 
continental breakfasts etc! 
             Come out and enjoy the fun!  Looking forward to great event and pray for great weather! 
                                                       Krissy Davis, Fleet Captain Sail

RACING NEWS- EYC UPDATE -  KRISTINE DAVIS -  FC SAIL
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                                 GROUNDS REPORT - DON REIDEL GROUNDS DIRECTOR
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ENTERTAINMENT ~ LANA WASHINGTON  DIRECTOR
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Gree$ngs	
  from	
  your	
  Entertainment	
  Director	
  
I	
  would	
  like	
  to	
  say	
  a	
  huge	
  thank	
  you	
  to	
  all	
  those	
  members	
  who	
  have	
  hosted,	
  sponsored	
  and	
  helped	
  at	
  an	
  
event	
  so	
  far	
  this	
  year!	
  	
  Many	
  hands	
  make	
  light	
  work,	
  lots	
  of	
  laugher	
  and	
  lasBng	
  memories.	
  	
  
Some	
  of	
  our	
  upcoming	
  events	
  are:	
  

•	

 May	
  29th	
  	
   Prime	
  Rib	
  Dinner	
  and	
  Entertainment	
  

•	

 June	
  13th	
  	
   Sail	
  Past	
  &	
  BBQ	
  

•	

 June	
  19th	
  	
   Breakfast	
  with	
  the	
  Vikings	
  

•	

 July	
  1st	
  	
  	
   Canada	
  CelebraBon	
  and	
  Fire	
  Works	
  

•	

 Aug.	
  8th	
  	
   BQYC	
  Reunion	
  

•	

 Sept.	
  26th	
  	
   Past	
  Commodore’s	
  Dinner	
  &	
  Dance	
  	
  (Postponed	
  from	
  May	
  2015)	
  	
  

•	

 Oct.	
  16th	
  	
   Oktoberfest	
  Dinner	
  hosted	
  by	
  Egon	
  

•	

 Oct.	
  24th	
  	
   ArBsan’s	
  Sale	
  

•	

 Oct.	
  30th	
  	
   Halloween	
  Party	
  

More	
  details	
  on	
  each	
  of	
  these	
  events	
  will	
  be	
  available	
  as	
  the	
  dates	
  get	
  closer.	
  	
  Please	
  watch	
  the	
  Website	
  and	
  
bulleBn	
  board	
  as	
  this	
  will	
  change	
  as	
  more	
  events	
  are	
  booked.	
  

If	
  you	
  have	
  an	
  event	
  that	
  you	
  are	
  interested	
  in	
  puGng	
  on	
  or	
  helping	
  with	
  please	
  contact	
  me,	
  	
  Lana	
  
Washington	
  at	
  nalawashy_8@hotmail.com.	
  

Membership	
  Draw	
  –	
  How	
  does	
  it	
  work?	
  

This	
  draw	
  is	
  a	
  weekly	
  draw	
  for	
  paid	
  members	
  only!	
  

1.	
   All	
  paid	
  members	
  names	
  are	
  put	
  in	
  a	
  drum.	
  

2.	
   There	
  is	
  a	
  weekly	
  sign	
  in	
  sheet	
  at	
  the	
  Bar	
  where	
  you	
  can	
  sign	
  up	
  for	
  $2.00	
  

3.	
   Each	
  Friday	
  a	
  members	
  name	
  is	
  drawn.	
  

4.	
   If	
  you	
  are	
  present	
  and	
  have	
  signed	
  in	
  that	
  week	
  you	
  win	
  the	
  enBre	
  amount.	
  

5.	
   If	
  you	
  have	
  signed	
  in	
  and	
  are	
  not	
  present	
  you	
  get	
  half	
  of	
  the	
  amount.	
  

6.	
   If	
  you	
  have	
  not	
  signed	
  in	
  you	
  get	
  
nothing	
  

7.	
   A	
  number	
  is	
  then	
  drawn	
  out	
  of	
  
another	
  drum	
  and	
  if	
  your	
  number	
  
was	
  drawn	
  you	
  will	
  receive	
  the	
  
consolaBon	
  prize	
  of	
  $25.00.	
  

8.	
   The	
  pot	
  will	
  conBnue	
  to	
  grow	
  unBl	
  
someone	
  wins	
  it.	
  

Lana	
  Washington	
  

!
!!
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PURSUIT RACE 
 

Saturday - May 30th! 

Spinnaker and White Sail Division 

Starting Time 

Well that depends upon your PHRF rating… Higher numbers start before the lower numbers. 
The theory is… if we all are sailing “perfect” we should finish at the exact same time… but 
we all know theory never equates to real life! ! 

So we do need some fancy higher level math calculations before the start of the race to 
give you your “personalized” start time. 

Registration 

Therefore, we are kindly asking that you make every attempt to register by Wednesday 
May 27th so our higher level math guys can get calculating. NO registration… means NO 
start time. They may be smart but they’re not math-a-magicians…  

They will not be able to pull start times out of their Mount Gay Hats on the day of the race! 

Questions 

Brian @ 613-849-0955 or bgthomson@yahoo.com 

Roger @ 613-966-5677 or closereach@sympatico.ca 

Don @ 613-962-3912 or dreidel@sympatico.ca 

Hope to see you on the water and good sailing! Krissy !  

Pursuit Race 
After Party 

Saturday May 30th, 2015 

Time for the Regatta Shirts and Flip Flops! 

Caribbean Pork Kebabs on the Grill 

Assorted Sides  

Dessert 

Music 

We’ve got a DJ to keep us going into the evening! 

$20.00 per person taxes in  

Please pay the bar and sign- up.  

All members,  racing crews, and guests are welcome! 

See you there! 

The chase is on… catch the leader if you can! 

11
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               FLEET CAPTAIN SAIL REPORT ~ KRISTINE DAVIS   

Another  racing season has begun! !
On April 16th we had a very well attended Skipper's Meeting to rollout our schedule and assign the race 
committee duties. !
Thanks to Sue Jordan and her crew for volunteering to keep us organized and assist us with our Wednesday night 
BBQ'S. No small task! !
I'd also like to thank Peter Simmons, Don Reidel and Brian Thomson for organizing our two measuring nights. 
There was some nice new sails there folks!  !
More thanks to Peter Aker, Chad Starr, Joe Pacheco and Tom for putting in the race marks for us. They promise 
me they are not in Shark only depths! !
As you know there was a quick shuffle of the schedule for the May long weekend... we had a beautiful day to be 
on the water after which we thoroughly enjoyed the hospitality of CFB Trenton in their annual distance race. There 
was also a great turnout for National Life Jacket day  at 10:00 am on Saturday May 16th in coordination with CPS! !
May 30th Pursuit Race will be happening! I've got the dining room booked for some after race festivities. The 
menu and entertainment is being planned as I type... something on the BBQ and some music...Volunteers 
welcome... drop me an email! !
Now don't wear yourself out... the Burrows Regatta in support of Hospice Quinte is the following weekend ... 
always some fun for a good cause! Please talk to Brian Thomson on Spankin Mad about this event! !
Quick notes..  !
Please sign up for EYC... let's show the other clubs the size of our fleet! !
Also consider volunteering your boat or cooking skills for the Adult Learn to Sail program... these participants 
could be our future crews and members! !
Wishing you all great sailing! !
Krissy 
FCS !!!

  

            B A Y  O F  Q U I N T E  Y A C H T  C L U B ,  B E L L E V I L L E ,  O N  -  W W W . B Q Y C . C A

http://WWW.BQYC.CA


13

                   TREASURER’S REPORT ~ KATHY GRAHAM

MONEY MATTERS 
As with any business or non-profit organization the 
financial health determines whether the company is 
viable, sustainable or stable. 
  
The finance committee, under the leadership of Ted 
King last year, began a serious review of our finances, 
analyzing the programs and activities at BQYC to 
determine where net gain needed to be increased. 
This committee further identified the lack of a 
marketing plan, and recommended a director position 
specifically responsible for marketing and promotion of 
the club including the development of a recruitment 
and retention program. This continues to be a major 
detriment in moving ourselves forward. Our 
membership numbers simply do not support the costs 
to operate the club, nor provide a surplus for reserves 
necessary for capital improvement projects and 
renovations. 
  
This finance committee also reviewed the SWOT 
analysis that had been completed in 2013, and then 
developed a strategic planning framework that was 
endorsed by the board in April 2014. With the 
development of a strategic planning committee in 
2015, this document was provided and should assist 
in the advancement of future planning. 
  
While there has been concern on the finances of our 
club, I can assure you that I am paying particular 
attention to the details that affect our capacity now and 
as we plan for the future. I am an advocate of sound 
financial management, and doing the books gives me 
the insight needed. 
  
I mentioned last issue that part of good financial 
management is to look at whether or not contracts and 
supplier rates are competitive, and reflective of our 
needs. This has now been completed with all 
suppliers and as each contract comes up for renewal - 
to date $7600 has been trimmed from operating costs, 
and will continue on an annual basis. 
  
Three areas that plague us though are the costs we 
pay to the City of Belleville, insurance rates and 
auditing fees. Well over $20,000 is paid annually for 
land lease, municipal taxes and the rental dock lease. 
Our insurance is $14,000 and auditing fees 
approximately $6,500. There is no legislated 
requirement for formal audits, except as required 
through our Constitution. Worth noting is that under 
the Ontario Not for Profit Corporation Act (ONCA) 
http://www.sse.gov.on.ca [that the provincial 

government plans to bring in force some time in 2016], 
for organizations with less than $500,000 in annual 
revenue, the act specifically addresses that audits and 
reviews are not required. Our annual revenue is 
approximately $250,000. 
  
When we reflect on where additional income comes 
from, entertainment and bar sales are closely linked 
and especially so with the additional events, thanks to 
Wanda and Terry these past few months where we 
saw an increase of over $2,000 in bar sales! Member 
Friday Night Dinners are great successes with ticket 
and bar sales. A big thank you to all the chefs! Fleet 
Captain Sail events and EYC are shaping up nicely! 
The Sailing School with ambitious committee 
members with vision has resulted in 25 adult learn to 
sail students (ALTS), which is above its target. With 
the advent of the High Performance Race Team, the 
donation (charitable tax receipt) program to purchase 
an Opti and Laser fleet is well underway. The 
sponsorship program to support the youth racers is 
right on track, and registrations are flowing in for the 
summer camps. With lift-in just completed revenue 
and expenses are being analyzed. 
  
All in all with thoughtful and careful spending, 
increased activities and opportunities for member 
participation and budgets that are generating 
surpluses we are beginning to see results. I invite you 
to contact me on any matter of finances. I welcome 
input with ideas. If you see an area where we can 
improve and have viable solutions please bring them 
to my attention. Thank you.    Kathy Graham

  …
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BQYC…WHERE CHAMPIONS ARE BORN

Brendan	
  Althouse,	
  former	
  junior	
  member	
  and	
  graduate	
  of	
  our	
  sailing	
  school,	
  is	
  busy	
  with	
  his	
  Laser	
  sailing	
  career	
  and	
  
was	
  recognized	
  with	
  Quest	
  for	
  Gold	
  funding	
  this	
  year.	
  He	
  was	
  quite	
  acBvely	
  involved	
  at	
  BQYC	
  unBl	
  a	
  few	
  years	
  ago	
  
when	
  he	
  joined	
  the	
  KYC	
  High	
  Performance	
  team.	
  	
  Subsequent	
  to	
  that	
  he	
  joined	
  the	
  Ontario	
  Sailing	
  team	
  and	
  is	
  now	
  
part	
  of	
  the	
  Canadian	
  Laser	
  Squad,	
  which	
  is	
  a	
  small	
  group	
  that	
  trains	
  and	
  travels	
  together.	
  	
  Some	
  of	
  the	
  team	
  members	
  
are	
  on	
  the	
  Canadian	
  Sailing	
  team	
  and	
  the	
  others	
  are	
  reaching	
  for	
  it. 
Currently	
  he	
  is	
  in	
  Italy,	
  having	
  just	
  finished	
  a	
  rega>a	
  at	
  Lake	
  Garda.	
  	
  Soon	
  they	
  travel	
  to	
  the	
  Netherlands	
  for	
  another	
  
rega>a	
  and	
  then	
  back	
  to	
  North	
  America	
  for	
  a	
  busy	
  schedule	
  of	
  training	
  and	
  racing.	
  	
  This	
  is	
  his	
  first	
  venture	
  to	
  race	
  in	
  
Europe. For	
  much	
  of	
  his	
  Bme	
  with	
  Ontario	
  Sailing	
  Team,	
  his	
  coach	
  was	
  Murray	
  McCullough	
  who	
  also	
  was	
  a	
  BQYC	
  
sailor,	
  back	
  in	
  the	
  day.	
  	
  Brendan	
  is	
  a	
  student	
  at	
  Queen’s	
  University	
  and	
  races	
  for	
  the	
  team	
  there	
  as	
  well.	
  	
  Last	
  fall	
  he	
  
skippered	
  one	
  of	
  two	
  boats	
  (420)	
  to	
  lead	
  Queen’s	
  to	
  the	
  2014	
  CICSA	
  Fleet	
  Racing	
  NaBonal	
  Championships. 

Lake Garda
Long Beach, CA

HUMMINGBIRDS & ORIOLES 
PERCH LONGER & FEED 
HEALTHIER WITH PREMIUM 
FEEDERS & NECTAR FROM 
THE ‘PERCH’ 

6984 HWY 62N, BELLEVILLE, ON 
613 779 6034    (2KM N OF THE 401…IN THE BARN)      aplacetoperch@gmail.com

Real life photo by Susan Rollinson
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!
This	
  Rega@a	
  Safety	
  Officer	
  Training	
  Program	
  was	
  developed	
  to	
  enhance	
  the	
  experience	
  of	
  compe.tors	
  at	
  rega@as.	
  
It	
  has	
  evolved	
  from	
  a	
  system	
  of	
  pracBces	
  developed	
  at	
  
CORK	
  and	
  has	
  proven	
  to	
  work	
  efficiently	
  and	
  effecBvely.	
  	
  
References	
  to	
  CORK	
  throughout	
  this	
  course	
  are	
  for	
  
examples	
  only.	
  	
  
The	
  course	
  is	
  sponsored	
  by	
  Ontario	
  Sailing,	
  CORK	
  /	
  Sail	
  
Kingston	
  and	
  Kingston	
  Yacht	
  Club.	
  	
  It	
  will	
  be	
  conducted	
  over	
  
two	
  days	
  and	
  result	
  in	
  cerBficaBon.	
  	
  
The	
  CerBficate	
  will	
  be	
  recognized	
  and	
  provided	
  by	
  Ontario	
  
Sailing.	
  Successful	
  compleBon	
  of	
  the	
  theoreBcal	
  training	
  on	
  
Saturday	
  and	
  the	
  Sunday,	
  on-­‐	
  water	
  pracBcal	
  session,	
  will	
  
provide	
  the	
  parBcipants	
  with	
  two	
  of	
  the	
  three	
  steps	
  toward	
  
a	
  Rega>a	
  Safety	
  Officer	
  CerBficate.	
  
Volunteering	
  as	
  an	
  Assistant	
  Regatta	
  Safety	
  Of4icer	
  at	
  a	
  
pre-­‐approved	
  regatta,	
  will	
  complete	
  the	
  process	
  which	
  
will	
  result	
  in	
  a	
  Safety	
  Of4icer	
  Certi4icate.	
  Participants	
  must	
  register	
  through	
  the	
  Ontario	
  Sailing	
  Website	
  and	
  pay	
  the	
  
participant	
  fee	
  of	
  $103.96.	
  	
  This	
  fee	
  includes	
  a	
  printed	
  safety	
  manual	
  written	
  by	
  Geoff	
  Webster.	
  
	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  Maximum	
  of	
  12	
  Participants	
  for	
  this	
  course.	
  Register	
  Early!	
  	
  Register	
  at:	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  

https://www.ontariosailing.ca/application/index.php?action=member.formList	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  before	
  May	
  29th,	
  2015	
  

The	
  in-­‐class	
  theory	
  session	
  will	
  be	
  conducted	
  at	
  Kingston	
  Yacht	
  Club	
  Saturday	
  June	
  6th,	
  2015	
  beginning	
  at	
  9:00.	
  	
  	
  
Lunch	
  menu	
  will	
  be	
  available	
  at	
  KYC.The	
  on-­‐water	
  practical	
  skills	
  session	
  will	
  be	
  conducted	
  at	
  CORK/Portsmouth	
  
Olympic	
  Harbour	
  on	
  Sunday	
  June	
  7th,	
  2015.	
  	
  PFD	
  and	
  foul	
  weather	
  gear	
  will	
  be	
  necessary.	
  	
  

r

Course	
  Outline	
  

1.	
   Background	
  and	
  Purpose	
  
2.	
   Acronyms	
  
3.	
   Regattas	
  and	
  Structure	
  
4.	
   CORK	
  Model	
  
5.	
   Safety	
  Boats	
  
6.	
   Equipment	
  
7.	
   Racing	
   	
  

•	

 Boats	
  
•	

 Sailing	
  Courses	
  
•	

 Signals	
  and	
  Sequences	
  
•	

 Race	
  Of4icials	
  !

8.	
   Radio	
  Protocols	
  
9.	
   Ratio	
  Safety	
  Boats	
  /	
  Fleet	
  
10.	
  Coaches	
  and	
  Spectators	
  
11.	
  First	
  Aid	
  Tips	
  
12.	
  Rescue	
  Techniques	
  

13.	
  Quali4ications	
  
14.	
  Certi4ication	
  Process	
  
15.	
  References	
  and	
  Links	
  
16.	
  On-­‐water	
  

•	

 Heaving	
  line	
  
•	

 Driving	
  /	
  Manoeuvering	
  	
  
•	

 Docking	
  
•	

 Towing	
  
•	

 Mast	
  Walk	
  
•	

 Other	
  Rescue	
  Techniques	
  !

17.	
  Evaluation	
  –	
  on-­‐going	
  throughout	
  program	
  
18.	
   	
  Summary	
  and	
  Feedback	
  !

Participants	
  should	
  be	
  prepared	
  to	
  do	
  some	
  
preparatory	
  work	
  prior	
  to	
  arriving	
  at	
  the	
  
course.	
  	
  Material	
  will	
  be	
  sent	
  via	
  email	
  or	
  pick-­‐
up	
  via	
  Drop	
  Box.
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 Bay of Quinte Yacht Club's 
!

!

!

!

!

!

!

!

HOSTED BY:   BRUCE & BETSY THOMPSON AND CREW 

COST: $23.00 PLUS TAX 

TICKETS AVAILABLE AT THE BAR 
Tickets must be reserved by Monday May 25, 2015 at 9:00 PM  

COMPLEMENTARY ENTERTAINMENT TO FOLLOW BY:  

 PEARL TRIO  

 A seasoned group offering a variety of music from jazz, blues and folk 
standards to Motown and Rock 

 

WELCOME	
  TO	
  LADIES	
  RACING	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
  	
  

If	
  you	
  are	
  interested	
  in	
  ladies	
  racing	
  please	
  contact	
  me	
  ASAP	
  at	
  wausau1@hotmail.com	
  so	
  that	
  I	
  can	
  establish	
  a	
  news	
  
distribuBon	
  list.	
  	
  There	
  are	
  several	
  people	
  that	
  I	
  have	
  heard	
  about;	
  however,	
  I	
  have	
  neither	
  names	
  nor	
  email	
  addresses.	
  	
  	
  

If	
  you	
  know	
  of	
  anyone	
  interested	
  in	
  ladies	
  racing	
  please	
  forward	
  this	
  to	
  them.	
  

Currently	
  we	
  have	
  races	
  on	
  	
  June	
  11	
  and	
  18,	
  	
  August	
  6	
  ,	
  13,	
  and	
  27.	
  

In	
  the	
  past	
  we	
  have	
  had	
  7	
  races	
  with	
  two	
  drops	
  to	
  allow	
  more	
  to	
  qualify.	
  

I	
  would	
  suggest	
  that	
  we	
  add	
  a	
  race	
  on	
  May	
  21	
  and	
  July	
  23	
  to	
  bring	
  us	
  to	
  seven.	
  	
  

Does	
  a	
  6:30pm	
  start	
  work	
  for	
  all.	
  

The	
  distance	
  race	
  is	
  scheduled	
  for	
  	
  Saturday	
  September	
  12th	
  and	
  I	
  would	
  suggest	
  that	
  reserve	
  the	
  next	
  day	
  as	
  the	
  
alternate	
  date	
  should	
  there	
  be	
  inclement	
  weather.	
  

These	
  dates	
  are	
  only	
  suggesBons	
  and	
  I	
  will	
  endeavour	
  to	
  work	
  around	
  everyone's	
  needs	
  to	
  the	
  best	
  of	
  my	
  ability.	
  

I	
  would	
  like	
  to	
  propose	
  that	
  we	
  have	
  the	
  same	
  post-­‐mortem	
  analysis	
  on	
  the	
  deck	
  following	
  the	
  races.	
  	
  From	
  my	
  
perspecBve	
  the	
  quality	
  of	
  the	
  compeBBon	
  improved	
  dramaBcally	
  as	
  the	
  season	
  progressed.	
  

Hope	
  to	
  hear	
  from	
  you	
  all	
  soon!	
  	
  	
  Please	
  send	
  an	
  acknowledgement	
  email	
  so	
  that	
  I	
  can	
  verify	
  a	
  correct	
  email	
  address.	
  

Cheers	
  Eric	
  Courtney	
  

BQYC LADIES RACING SERIES ~ 2015
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CUSTOM MARINE CANVAS FABRICATION

57 CANNIFTON RD UNIT #3, BELLEVILLE
613-961-1695www.quintemarine.com

email: grant@quintemarine.com

PLAN AHEAD - BOOK EARLY!
Get your canvas and upholstery needs

done EARLY!

PRODUCTS & SERVICES
Custom Enclosures

Custom Tops and Covers
Frame Design and Fabrication
Marine Hardware and Supplies

Cleaning Supplies
Marine Carpet Marine Canvas Repairs

Custom Marine Upholstery
Custom Industrial Projects

Industrial Covers
Winter Covers

3D Tech.
 3D Tech. 

Come see the latest in
accuracy and perfection

with 3D automation!

ADVERTISING	
  RATES	
  FOR	
  2015	
  
•	

 For	
  a	
  business	
  card	
  sized	
  ad	
  the	
  rate	
  for	
  a	
  year	
  of	
  6	
  issues	
  for	
  non-­‐members	
  will	
  be	
  $70	
  and	
  for	
  members	
  $65.	
  
•	

 For	
  a	
  quarter	
  page	
  in	
  a	
  single	
  issue	
  the	
  rate	
  will	
  be	
  $30	
  for	
  non-­‐members	
  and	
  $25	
  for	
  members.	
  
•	

 For	
  a	
  half	
  page	
  in	
  a	
  single	
  issue	
  the	
  rate	
  will	
  be	
  $50	
  for	
  non-­‐members	
  and	
  $45	
  for	
  members.	
  
•	

 For	
  a	
  full	
  page	
  in	
  a	
  single	
  issue	
  the	
  rate	
  will	
  be	
  $90	
  for	
  non-­‐members	
  and	
  $85	
  for	
  members.	
  
•	

 A	
  full	
  page	
  ad	
  in	
  all	
  six	
  issues	
  will	
  cost	
  $360.	
  HST	
  will	
  be	
  applicable	
  to	
  the	
  above	
  rates.	
  

If	
  you	
  have	
  any	
  quesBons,	
  feel	
  free	
  to	
  contact	
  me	
  at:	
  bretanha32@gmail.com	
  	
  	
  613	
  779	
  6034	
  H	
  	
  	
  613	
  970	
  1226	
  	
  Cell	
  
Susan	
  Rollinson,	
  BulleBn/CommunicaBons,	
  BQYC	
  

                           Currently listing waterfront & country properties
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Engine Sound 

Insulation.

13.5sq.
ft.36”x54” 
$ 79.00 

Nova Kool 
Convert your ice 
box into a fridge! 
 $ 999.00

Day Night Solar 

Vents

3” $ 94.00

4” $ 99.00

Harken MKIV Unit 2 

This furler makes all the 
difference in headsail control. 
It allows racers and cruisers 
to quickly furl and reef from 

the safety of the cockpit, while 
maintaining great sail shape 

and optimal speed.  
#7412.10 $ 2239.00

-DEVFR�7ZLVW�¶Q·�/RFN 

Manual Toilet 

29090-3000 Compact  $ 159.00 
29120-3000 Large      $ 169.00

NEW CSA Approved 

Power Cords with 

/('�/LJKW
50ft 30amp 

$ 99.00 

We Also Stock CSA 

Approved Adapters!

Holland Marine Products
875 Lakeshore Rd E. Mississauga, ON L5E1E2

BQYC 
Spring Specials 

Prices Valid thru June 30, 2015 
FREE SHIPPING ON ORDERS OVER $ 200.00

$7/$17,6����
Handheld Floating VHF

1/2.5/6W (VHF) 10 Hour 
Battery Life. NOAA Weather 
Channels. Dual and Triple 
Watch Operation. Weather 

Alert Watch mode Emergency 
16/9 Channel. Backlit LCD 

Screen.AC & DC Adapter and 
Charging Cradle Included.    

$ 109.00

New Spinlock XTR Clutches 
Available in white, black, or 

yellow   $ 119.99/ea

MAGMA Pot Sets  
10 or 7 Piece Stainless Steel Nesting Cookware  

$������/�����������������       A10-362 $ 169.00 

Moisture Meter  
Range 0% - 30%, Analog Meter

Versatile, accurate, and easy to read 
with large analog meter scale.

CT33 $ 234.00 

NAVISAFE TriColor 2NM 
Approved for 2 nautical miles includes a green 
light, red light and it includes the white Sternlight. It 
is battery operated, uses super bright LED light, is 
ZDWHU�SURRI��ÁRDWV�DQG�DWWDFKHV�DOPRVW�DQ\ZKHUH�
through its double magnetic mounting system.
_305 $ 79.99

www.hollandmarine.com   e. info@hollandmarine.com   t. 905.891.1639   f. 905.891.7972

BQYC-HMP-MAY-2015.indd   1 5/13/15   9:23 AM
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